ATTORNEY AT LAW

MARK D. SULLIVAN, PC.
LICENSED IN WYOMING & NEW YORK
5237 HHR RANCH ROAD
WILSON . WYOMING . 83014
P 3077332021 . £ 3077329807
EMAR: MARK@MDSLAWOFFICECOM

November 18, 2010

Don McKenzie, Administrator

Wyoming Department of Environmental Quality . Ex
e Jim Ruby, =

Land Quality Division gmgmﬁmeﬁiaé

Herschier Building

122 East 25" Street

Cheyenne, WY 82002

scutive Secretary
Quality Councii

Re:  McMurray Ready Mix Company Eastfork Ranch Mine Permit Application
Dear Mr. McKenzie:

I represent Dave and Sandra Goodwin, Harv and Denise Hastings, Debbra White, David
Payne and Randy Simpson (the “Boulder Residents™), all Boulder, Wyoming residents who live
very near the McMurray Ready Mix Company’s Eastfork Ranch Mine (the “McMurray Mine”).
I submit these written comments in opposition to the issuance of a small mine permit for the
McMurray Mine. On behalf of the Boulder Residents, I request that an Environmental Quality
Council hearing be conducted on this application.

1. Overview

As set forth in greater detail below, the proposed application cannot meet the standards
for issuance of a Land Quality Division Small Mine Permit, and the permit application should
either be denied, or conditions imposed on its approval that will mitigate or eliminate its adverse
impacts.

First and foremost, the application should be denied because the mine, in its present 10-
acre Limited Mining Operation form, has proven to be a public nuisance and a danger to public
health and safety. W.S. § 35-11-406 (viii). The applicant has refused to comply with even the
least stringent operating restrictions, and refused to implement available alternatives that would
mitigate the public nuisance created by their operation.





















































































































































































































































































































